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 Public Utilities 
Commission of Ohio 

Memo 
To: Docketing Division 

From:  Jill Henry, Rail Specialist, Rail Division 

Cc: PUCO Legal Department 

Date: 4/2/2019 

Re: PUCO Case No. 18-292-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for Upgrades to the 
Active Warning Devices at Eight CSX Transportation, Inc. Crossings in Marion County, 
Ohio. 
 
 

On October 18, 2016 and January 19, 2017, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) 
authorized funding for CSX Transportation (CSX) to modernize warning devices at eight 
crossings in the City of Marion. These projects are part of the Galion-Union City Corridor 
Project. The crossings were surveyed, on August 28 & 29, 2013, and were found to warrant 
the upgrades. 
 
On April 4, 2018, the Commission issued a Finding and Order approving the projects and requiring 
project completion by April 4, 2019.  
 
 

On March 25, 2019, CSX filed a 6 month extension request for the eight crossings in the City of 
Marion. In the request, CSX indicates that, in November 2018, ORDC and CSX determined that a 
project redesign was necessary for this project. This was due to the narrow right of way that CSX 
has through the City of Marion and CSX trying to meet current regulations in the placement of the 
new devices. As part of the redesign, the City of Marion will need to allow a portion of Huber Street 
to be narrowed.  Huber Street runs parallel to the tracks and is partially located on CSX property in 
some areas along the tracks.   
 
Staff consulted with ORDC about the status of the CSX project and ORDC confirmed that the re-
design cannot move forward without the City of Marion signing off. CSX is unable to confirm how 
long it will take for the City of Marion to complete their review and give CSX the authority to move 
forward with the project.  
 
Staff therefore recommends that the Commission put the project in abeyance, encourage the City 
of Marion to move forward with their review and acceptance of the re-design, and require CSX to 
begin their portion of the work within 60 days of design completion for this project. 
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